# MIDWEST – MIDWEEK

Brothers of Holy Cross - Midwest Province - P.O. Box 460 - Notre Dame, Indiana 46556-0460

October 15, 2014

#### Brother James Kane Gives 'Always an Artist' Presentation at Andre Place

Brother **James** Kane. resident of Columba Hall, and member of the Moreau Province of Brothers, gave a presentation entitled 'Always an Artist' to Holy Cross Village residents on Friday, October 10, in Brother William Geenen Hall of Andre Place. For years Brother James was a mathematics and computer science teacher in schools of the former Eastern Province of Holy Cross Brothers.



Brother James wrote of his presentation, "Always an Artist describes a person — me in this case — who is the sum total of all that has gone before in life: culture, learning, feelings, likes and loves, skills and limitations. An artist is one who communicates from memory, from imagination, into a creative expression — drawing, speaking, writing, music — that connects with others in an enduring, mystifying, mysterious way. Performing art is a transcendent act that is an incubator for the spirit, it is a participation in what the creative symbols or images represent."

Pictured below are some of the visuals Brother James used in his presentation.





# **Building on Holy Cross Traditions**



The work of **Brother Robert Livernois** with the Holy Cross Institute at St. Edward's University in Austin, Texas, was featured in

the Summer-Fall 2014 edition of *Hoban Happenings*, the newsletter of Archbishop Hoban High School in Akron, Ohio.

Here is the link to the story on Brother Robert as well as other Hoban Administrators:

http://www.brothersofholycross.com/MIDMID/Holy Cross Leadership.pdf



Inner peace can only be achieved if you ignore the unessential and concentrate on the essential.

Bernard of Clairvaux

THIS REFLECTION IS COURTESY OF MISSION, ETHICS & SPIRITUALITY PROVIDENCE HEALTH CARE, VANCOUVER, BRITISH COLUMBIA www.providencehealthcare.org

## Ground Breaking for Holy Cross College Residence Hall



"Change is good!" Holy Cross College President **Brother John Paige, C.S.C.** used these words while highlighting the new look at Holy Cross College in Notre Dame, Indiana. A ground breaking ceremony was held at October 10 to formally kick-off construction of the new building. Members of College's Board of Trustees, administration, faculty, staff, students, and special guests were present to celebrate the expansion of Holy Cross. At the ground breaking, Brother John noted that the new dormitory will add campus housing for 68 young female leaders of tomorrow. The overall campus housing capacity will increase by approximately 30 percent, a significant increase in the makeup of the campus community.

The new physical structure also means a dramatic change to the look of Holy Cross College's campus. The center of the campus evolves from concrete parking, into a grassy student-centered quad, a green space in which students and faculty can gather. Brother John called this new centralized courtyard "... a marvelous space to increase our collegiate atmosphere and support the relationships we build at Holy Cross."

The changes do not stop there. New basketball, beach volleyball, and first of its kind, regulation dodge ball courts will be constructed adjacent to the Pfeil Recreation Center. Expanded parking on the southeast side of the college will allow easy access to activities and events for students and visitors of the college.

President Brother John Paige closed the ground breaking event with, "As the saying goes, 'Here we grow again'. Yes, change is coming to Holy Cross' campus...and change is good!"





#### Data supplied by Holliday Properties (primary contractor) for new hall

- \* 17,800 square foot residential dormitory (approximate)
- \* Design/style complements existing campus buildings
- \* Large 150 square foot, fully furnished, double bedrooms featuring:
- \* High quality University Loft furniture
- \* Vanity and sink
- \* Study desks
- \* Dressers
- \* Fireside recreational space with café / bistro
- \* Separate two story living and study space serving each building wing
- \* Sacred space inviting worship and religious gathering
- \* Laundry facilities serving each wing
- \* High speed wireless throughout fed by fiber optic lines
- \* ADA accessible

Pictured below is the groundbreaking for the new residence hall at Holy Cross College.

#### **Holy Cross College Press Release**



#### Columba Hall Roof Walkers

It was no easy task for the Slatile Roofing Company to transfer tons of roofing shingles from their boom truck to the roof of Columba Hall, more than four stories up. Workers, without safety harnesses unloaded the shingles to be used on the east side of the building. The re-roofing of Columba Hall has had numerous weather related delays, but work on the east side of the building is complete and scaffolding has moved to the front. From now on the project will be more visible to those keeping up with progress. If the rain would just hold off, the re-roofing project should be completed within a few weeks. The Columba Hall roof and gutter replacements are made possible by the generous donations to the 2013 Annual Appeal of the Brothers.











# Holy Cross Mission and Heritage is the Heart of St. Edward High School



At St. Edward High School, Lakewood, Ohio, the Holy Cross Mission and Heritage is at the heart of each and everything they do. From their academic programs to co-curricular activities, and from fine arts to athletics programs, their mission to "educate the hearts and minds of young men to have the competence to see and the courage to act as men of faith" remains paramount. The Office of Mission Effectiveness works to ensure that the chrism and spirituality of the Congregation of Holy Cross is present in the lives of all of their students. They provide a wide variety of liturgy and prayer opportunities, an extensive array of retreat options, a four-year service leaning curriculum as well as a number of school-wide service projects and programs. Additionally, they offer a number of leadership opportunities, calling all of their students to lives of Holy Cross Servant Leadership.

#### **Our People**

Mr. Liam Haggerty, Vice President of Mission Effectiveness,

Mr. Daniel Mackin, Director of Student Life and Leadership

Ms. Cari White, Director of Campus Ministry

### Information provide by St. Edward High School

#### Correction

We regret that the spelling of the new Midwest Province Nurse located at Columba Hall in the October 8 edition of Midwest-Midweek was incorrect. The proper spelling should be: **Pam Vantine, RN**, Holy Cross Brothers Province Nurse, P.O. Box 776, Notre Dame, IN 46556-0776, Ph: 574-631-9965, Fax: 574-631-3490



The next publication of Midwest-Midweek will follow fall break of area schools. Look for the next edition on October 29.



# Past Copies of Midwest-Midweek

Past copies of Midwest-Midweek may be viewed by scanning the icon or clicking on the link below.



http://www.brothersofholycross.com/midmid.htm

View Website at:	View Midwest-Midweek at:
www.brothersofholycross.com	www.brothersofholycross.com/midmid.htm

Please have material to **Br. Charles McBride** by Thursday the week before *Midwest-Midweek* is published.

Editor: **Br. Charles McBride** - <a href="mailto:cmcbride@brothersofholycross.com">cmcbride@brothersofholycross.com</a>
Webmaster: **Br. Richard Johnson** - <a href="mailto:rjohnson@brothersofholycross.com">rjohnson@brothersofholycross.com</a>

Proofreader: Br. Raymond Harrington